
 

Add Section 1.4   Residential Moratorium on Single Family Subdivision and 

Special Exception Permits for Housing to Article 1 Introductions/Districts 

 

The Planning and Zoning Commission has planned carefully the growth of the 

community and has guided the development of residential areas within the Town 

into neighborhoods.  Recent legislation regarding multi-family housing, accessory 

apartments, coupled with the need to create more affordable housing and the 

Commissions growing dissatisfaction with environmental impacts of lots yielded 

through open space subdivision and interior lots regulations warrants a moratorium 

until the PZC can fairly assess and revise its zoning regulations as to subdivisions 

and housing that will fairly meet the objectives of the legislation and the Town’s 

Plan of Conservation and Development. 

The Planning and Zoning Commission hereby declares an immediate moratorium 

on all applications for, and approvals of, single family residential subdivision or 

resubdivision which creates three or more lots and any special exception permits 

for any single family, duplex or multi-family residential housing.  The expiration 

date of this Moratorium shall not exceed 12 months from the effective date of 

adoption unless extended by the Planning & Zoning Commission. 

 

No applications will be accepted or heard by the Planning and Zoning 

Commission, and no approvals will be given by the Planning and Zoning 

Commission for new housing units during this period. 
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